
First  religious  wars,  now
race wars
The killings of five police officers in Dallas, Texas, by a
Black Lives Matter (BLM) militant protester is the latest
consequence  of  manufactured  terrorism  by  out-of-control
government elitists hell-bent on destroying the United States
as a free and independent nation. A lot more is on the way.

This  all  started  in  earnest  under  the  presidential
administration of George H.W. Bush and has continued unabated
through the two administrations of Barack Obama. For nearly
three decades (perhaps three decades plus two years, if one
includes  a  G.H.W.  Bush-dominated  second  term  of  Ronald
Reagan),  Neocon  and  Neolib  globalists  have  controlled  the
domestic and foreign policies of the federal government. And
with the advent of the Department of Homeland Security (DHS)
and  the  Patriot  Act  under  George  W.  Bush,  the  federal
government was given virtually all of the tools it needs to
try to implement its New World Order globalist agenda.

The first step was to create a global religious war between
the so-called Christian West and Islam. This mandated the
collapse of the Saddam Hussein regime in Iraq in order to
create chaos and terrorism throughout the Middle East. Along
with Syria’s Bashar al-Assad’s mostly secular government, the
secular regime of Saddam Hussein in Iraq had to be disrupted
or  overthrown  in  order  for  Neocon  globalists  in  the  West
(which  includes  its  allies  in  Saudi  Arabia,  Turkey,  and
Israel)  to  achieve  their  goal  of  creating  instability
throughout  the  region.

Like  them  or  not,  Hussein  and  Assad  were  the  two  most
stabilizing forces in the Middle East. For the most part, they
kept religious radicals in the region pretty much at bay. The
thousand-year  conflict  between  Sunni  and  Shia  Muslims  was
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mostly localized. That all changed with the U.S. overthrow of
Saddam Hussein and the complete destabilization of Assad’s
Syria.

In addition, perpetual attacks against Syria and its allies in
the region by U.S. bombers and drones (which have killed tens
of  thousands)  have  successfully  infuriated  an  entire
generation  of  Middle  Eastern  Muslims.  Add  to  this  covert
operations  by  America’s  CIA,  British  MI6,  the  Israeli
Mossad–along with clandestine support from Saudi Arabia and
Turkey–and the Neocon globalist elite have created a global
religious war that has resulted in the current escalation of
mass migration into Europe, militant Islamic terrorism, and
never-ending wars of aggression by the United States. But the
bigger goal of the globalists was about using the instability
of the Middle East as a vehicle by which to create instability
in the United States.

America is the last bastion of freedom in the world. It is the
only  remaining  nation  of  Western  Civilization  that  still
recognizes man’s Natural rights, including and especially the
right to keep and bear arms. As long as America remains an
armed society, it is impossible for the globalists to achieve
their ultimate goal of subjugating the West. Nations such as
Great  Britain,  Australia,  Canada,  New  Zealand–and  even
Switzerland–that once reverenced the fundamental right of free
men to keep and bear arms have been mostly subjected to the
tyranny of the gun-grabbing global elite. America is the last
domino to fall.

The advent of the global “war on terror” was the perfect
excuse to create the DHS–including its aggressive program of
militarizing U.S. domestic law enforcement.

It  is  not  even  controversial  any  longer  to  note  how
increasingly  militarized  local  and  State  law  enforcement
agencies  have  become  since  the  DHS  was  formed.  But  that
includes more than equipment; it also includes police training



and tactics. More and more, local police are brainwashed with
an “us versus them” mentality and are given extreme latitude
by department chiefs, county sheriffs, and judges to “shoot
first and ask questions later.”

Former Assistant Secretary of the Treasury Dr. Paul Craig
Roberts writes, “First, we know that the police have been, or
are being, militarized. They are armed with weapons of war
that hitherto have been used only on battlefields. We don’t
know why police are armed in this way, as such weapons are not
necessary for policing the American public and are not used in
police work anywhere except in Israeli-occupied Palestine.

“There  is  an  undeclared  agenda  behind  these  weapons,  and
neither Congress nor the presstitute media have any apparent
interest in discovering the hidden agenda.

“Nevertheless, the militarization of the police fits in with
what we know about police training.”

Roberts continues, “The American police are being taught at
public expense that only their lives are valuable, not our
lives.  Therefore,  in  any  encounter  with  a  citizen,  the
automatic assumption is that the citizen intends harm to the
police  and  must  be  immediately  forcefully  subdued  and
handcuffed  or,  alternatively,  shot  dead.  The  police  are
trained that the safest thing for the police to do is to
terminate the suspect even if it is a soccer mom who forgot to
signal a turn while driving her kids to a practice.

“In other words, the American police have no more obligation
to  respect  the  lives  and  rights  of  US  citizens  than  the
Israeli occupying forces have to respect the lives and rights
of Palestinians.

“This  does  appear  to  be  an  accurate  description  of  the
situation. Even the New York Times has blown the whistle on
William J. Lewinski, who trains US police to shoot first and
he will answer the questions for them in court, on the rare



occasion that the wanton murder they committed lands them
there.”

See  Dr.  Roberts’  column:  Police  Murder  Because  They  Are
Trained To Murder

Dr. Roberts’ column is well taken. The result of this police
indoctrination  is  an  ever-burgeoning  number  of  police
shootings  and  killings.

For example, in 2013, 773 people were shot and killed by
police. In 2014, the number rose to 1,111. In 2015, the number
spiked again to 1,208. And so far, police have killed (as of
July 12) 619 in 2016, which is on a pace to equal or surpass
2015 numbers.

See the report: Killed By Police

I am giving police the benefit of the doubt and assuming that
most of these killings were justified. But not all of them
were. Just how many were not we will never know because the
vast majority of unjustified shootings are swept under the
carpet by the powers that be, leaving victims’ families to
suffer without resolution and with intense resentment against
our government and its representatives in law enforcement.

By contrast to the thousands of people killed by police, in
2013, 33 police officers were shot and killed; in 2014, 49
police officers were shot and killed; and in 2015, 42 police
officers  were  shot  and  killed.  (Source:  National  Law
Enforcement  Memorial  Fund)

And just as Middle Eastern Muslims have been the most obvious
target of America’s international “war on terror,” so, too,
the black community has been the most obvious target of the
government’s  domestic  “war  on  terror.”  Neither  is  a
coincidence. Again, the goal is to provoke instability so as
to justify disarmament and police militarization.



For years, the DHS media relations front group, the Southern
Poverty Law Center (SPLC), has done its best to create “war”
between  the  federal  government  and  conservatives  and
Christians, people they call “radical right-wing extremists.”
The DHS and SPLC have done their dead-level best to incite
conservatives and patriots into physical confrontation with
federal agencies. For the most part–and with only a few rare
exceptions–these efforts have failed miserably. So, what the
Neocons who control Washington, D.C., could not do against
conservative patriot groups, they are now doing against the
black community.

It is no coincidence that ultra-globalists such as George
Soros are funding BLM to the tune of millions of dollars. And
there is absolutely no doubt that the same globalists who were
able to create radical Muslim terror groups such as ISIS have
also been able to create radical groups such as BLM.

And no, not everyone in the BLM protest group is an anti-
America, violence-prone terrorist. Many of them are simply
angry  people  (some  of  them  justifiably)  who  are  being
manipulated by anti-America radicals in much the same way that
young, bitter Muslims (some of them justifiably) are being
manipulated by radical globalists.

BLM  no  more  represents  the  black  community  than  ISIS
represents Islam. Both are cunningly created contrivances of
Neocons and Neolibs in Washington, D.C., who are attempting to
incite terror, instability, and chaos inside the United States
for the express purpose of manipulating the U.S. Congress into
authorizing the disarmament of the American citizenry and into
utilizing  a  DHS-trained  militarized  police  apparatus  to
squelch any resistance to their soon-to-follow Police State.

It is no accident that both Barack Obama and the Dallas,
Texas, police chief are calling for more gun control in the
wake of the Dallas shootings. And make no mistake about it:
their  ultimate  goal  is  the  confiscation  of  semi-automatic



rifles because the semi-automatic rifle is the ONLY effective
deterrent to authoritarianism. I will say it straight out: if
you do not own a semi-automatic rifle, you are DEFENSELESS
against tyranny. Your Glock pistol, Smith & Wesson revolver,
bolt-action hunting rifle, and pump shotgun are NOT going to
defend your community or our nation against the forces of a
tyrant. I will even be bolder and say: unless your age or
health prohibits you from operating a semi-automatic rifle, to
not own a semi-automatic rifle is tantamount to abandoning the
defense of liberty. By not possessing a semi-automatic rifle,
you are aiding and abetting the usurpers. AR-type rifles are
lightweight, have negligible recoil, and are so simple to
operate (with proper instruction, of course) that the smallest
framed man or woman can proficiently use them. There is NO
EXCUSE for any freedom-loving American to NOT own a semi-
automatic rifle. As Jesus said, “He that hath no sword, let
him sell his garment, and buy one.” (Luke 22:36)

I highly encourage readers to obtain the book written by my
attorney son and me entitled “To Keep Or Not To Keep: Why
Christians Should Not Give Up Their Guns.” This book explains
the  Natural  Law  philosophy  and  Biblical  theology  of  why
Christians (and everyone else) need to be armed. And we also
explain in the book why the confiscation of semi-automatic
rifles is the same as TOTAL disarmament.

Find the book here: To Keep Or Not To Keep: Why Christians
Should Not Give Up Their Guns

If you don’t understand anything else, please understand this:
the goal of all of this violence and unrest is the disarmament
of the American citizenry. Sadly, this means that you folks
who live in big cities are about to see a whole lot more (and
worse) of what happened in Dallas, Texas.

The New Black Panther Party is already talking about forming
their  own  country  out  of  the  states  of  South  Carolina,
Georgia, Alabama, Mississippi, and Louisiana. And if you think



this is an idle threat, think again. Residents of big cities
within these states should start preparing for the worst NOW.

This country is fast turning into a boiling cauldron. But the
ones who are cooking up this hellish feast are not the ones
you see on your television screen. Like the chef at your local
eatery, they are “behind the curtain.”

On a positive note, the more these gun-grabbing, totalitarian-
loving, big-government toadies succeed in tearing the nation
apart through their manufactured religious and race wars, the
more incentive Texas, Oklahoma, Arizona, Utah, Montana, Idaho,
Wyoming, Eastern Oregon, Eastern Washington State, and Alaska
have to do a little breaking away of their own. Or better yet,
get these states together and call it “New Columbia.” Call it
whatever you will, but somehow I don’t see Montanans or Texans
giving up their semi-automatic rifles anytime soon–all of the
fabrications, manipulations, and provocations of the globalist
elite notwithstanding.

So, if the goal of all of this mayhem and madness is to take
away our semi-automatic rifles (and it is), all I can say is
MOLON LABE.
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